
  

Investigation work on Australia Avenue, 
Underwood Road and Homebush Bay Drive 
on/off ramps from Thursday 1 December 2022  

The Australian and NSW governments are investing $100 million to upgrade 
the intersection of Homebush Bay Drive, Australia Avenue and Underwood 
Road to ease congestion, increase safety, and improve travel times and 
connectivity to Homebush and Sydney Olympic Park for all road users. 

� 

To inform project planning, Transport for NSW will carry out service and 
investigation work on Australia Avenue, Underwood Road and Homebush 
Bay Drive on and off ramps between Thursday 1 December 2022 and 
Tuesday 28 February 2023. 

� 

There will be no work from Friday 23 December 2022 to Sunday 8 
January 2023. 

� 

Work activities include locating above and below ground utilities, locating 
stormwater drainage structures, geotechnical investigations, and traffic, 
visual and contamination surveying.  

� 

The map below shows the location of the work. 

 



  

Our work schedule  

We will be on site for up to 35�night shifts and 10 day shifts between 
Thursday 1 December 2022 and Tuesday 28 February 2023, for utility, 
drainage and pavement investigations, and for geotechnical and surveying 
activities. None of these works will result in a full road closure. There may be 
intermittent lane closures only, and no requirements for detours. 

� 

Our day work hours will be between 7am and 6pm from Monday to Friday. 
Our night work hours will be between 8pm and 5am from Sunday night to 
Friday night. 

� 



We will not work on public holidays, and there will be no work from Friday 23 
December 2022 to Sunday 8 January 2023. 

� 

Further information on our work schedule and work activities can be viewed 
in the November 2022 community notification on the project webpage. 

How will the work affect you?  

Some of our work needs to be carried out at night to minimise disruption to 
traffic and reduce safety risks to our workers and motorists. The work may be 
noisy at times, but we will do everything we can to minimise noise impacts. 
This includes using noise blankets and utilising quieter equipment where we 
can, turning off equipment and vehicles when they are not in use, and 
completing the noisier tasks, such as potholing, by midnight. 

Traffic changes  

There will be some temporary traffic changes at night to make sure the work 
zone is safe. 

� 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and 
signs. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com 
or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

� 

For further information on this work and the project please visit the project 
webpage and interactive portal. If you would like to contact us, please email 
australia.avenue@transport.nsw.gov.au or call 1800 844 199. 

� 

Kind regards, 

The Homebush Bay Drive and Australia Avenue intersection upgrade 
project team 
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Central River City 
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